MINUTES-REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING – November 16, 2022 – 6:00 p.m.

PUBLIC PRESENT: Citizens— None

COUNCIL PRESENT: Danny VanConey, Bret Kleeman, Brandon Kleeman,

UTILITIES: Pudder Linne.

ABSENT: Roger Fella, Stephen Poehlein, Marshal; Tina Gerlach.

Called the regular meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. by Brandon Kleeman, Board Vice President

Agendas, Financials, minutes were distributed.

Approve and sign: Minutes, agenda, financial report.

MOTION by Bret Kleeman SECONDED by Danny VanConey

Discussion: None

MOTION carried: ayes 3; nays 0

Fire Department – No runs.

Utilities-Pudder Linne, Town Manager:

Citizens: None.

- The power outage we had in Town of Troy was due to problems from Vectren. It was not an outage on Town equipment. The issue we had in town was all our office and water plant systems are on battery backup and they ran down before outage got fixed. Our phones and SCADA systems were down It is my suggestion we get a generator back up for these types of situations?
- Our Electric provider IMPA notified us the 2023 rates will be increasing 8%. We will need to notify Robert Reynolds from London Witte who does our rates studies to see what needs to be done with our electric rates.
- SEWER none
- WATER- none
- Our new utility employee Devin is working well.
- We need to appoint a Region 15 representative each year? I have done this in the past and will continue unless someone else would like be the representative?

MOTION: Bret Kleeman seconded Danny VanConey.

Bret-None

Roger - absent

Tina - Absent.

Danny - None.

Stephen – Absent

Brandon - None.

Linda Crawford- We need to approve the salary ordinance in the December meeting. There is a copy of last year approved salary ordinance in your file folder. We have marked names beside each job title so you know who we are referring to. It is my recommendation we give everyone same raise across the board. Minimum of \$1.00 raise to bring everyone up to sustainable wages with similar jobs in the area.

Correspondence: None

NEW BUSINESS: Saturday November 05, 2022 high winds carried most of the flower arrangements in the cemetery to fields nearby. Several citizens helped clean it up and town employees finished cleaning it up on Monday, November 07, 2022.

Pudder Linne will not be at the next meeting in December.

OLD BUSINESS: The November 08, 2022 election results for maintaining the same number of Troy Town Council members was voted to approve keeping 5 members on the board. Therefore, election November 2023 will vote on 5 Troy Council members as in the past.

ADJOURMENT: There being no further business, a motion was made by Bret Kleeman and seconded by Danny VanConey to adjourn the meeting at 6:13 p.m., CST. All in favor. Motion carried. The next meeting will be on December 14, 2022 at 6:00 p.m., CST.

Roger Fella, Board President

Brandon Kleeman, Board Vice President

Tina Gerlach, Board Member

Bret Kleeman, Board Member

Danny VanConey, Board Member

Linda Crawford, Clerk-Treasurer